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Minutes
March 12, 2019
6:30 p.m.

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chair Denis Hart.

Present				Absent		
					
Bob Boyd, Vice Chair			Josh Lewis
Denis Hart, Chair				
Geoff Morrison
Judy Moticka
Amanda Sher, Secretary
Ronda Wallace
William Winter

Chief Administrative Officer	 Russ Hawes

Other					Kathie Valentine, City of Kirkwood Admin. Department
				
Visitors                                      	Jeannie Webdell, Verneda Carrier, Kayla Vaughan, Dennis Roach 
											
Roll Call

Roll call was taken by Amanda Sher with attendance reflected above.  
 
Approval of Minutes

Motion was made by Geoff Morrison and seconded by William Winter to approve the minutes of the February 12, 2019 meeting as amended.  All in favor, motion carried.  

City Council Liaison Comments

Council Member Duwe spoke regarding the recent Missouri Municipal League Conference she had attended.  She also informed the Commission of the upcoming forum that will be held at the Robert G. Reim Theater, on March 27, 2019, on the proposed City-County merger. This will be an opportunity for residents to receive information and facts about the proposal in a question and answer format.



Visitor Introductions

Denis Hart welcomed visitors in attendance at the meeting and asked them to introduce 
themselves.

Strategic Plan Reports

B.4 – Judy Moticka intends to contact the English Department at Kirkwood High School to discuss the drop in the number of essays submitted.  William Winter spoke regarding Vianney’s lack of participation, stating that he felt he had not followed through properly.  He had been told that due to a substitute teacher taking over, the contest had fallen through the cracks.  Vianney school staff intend to meet and discuss the scenario so that it doesn’t happen again.  Denis Hart stated that he and Amanda Sher intend to contact staff at Ursuline Academy to question why they did not participate.

B.5 – Amanda Sher noted that the KHRC Award would be discussed later on in the meeting under KHRC Award.

E. 7 – Denis Hart and Bob Boyd plan to present the KHRC Annual Report to the City Council at their March 21, 2019 meeting.  A draft copy of the upcoming KHRC utility insert was distributed and approved.

G.4 – The KHRC Strategic Plan had been reviewed at the March 9, 2019 offsite meeting.  Revisions will be made to the plan which will be presented for approval at the April 9, 2019 KHRC meeting.

Essay Contest Update

Commissioners had been asked to read all essays submitted and to bring their 6 top selections to the March meeting.  Essays were ranked with essays numbered 15, 30, 44, 45, and 46 designated as the top selections.  Commissioners are now to reread those essays and bring their top 4 choices to the April meeting.  

KHRC Award for Excellence

Amanda Sher advised that Susan Mason and Dawn Buckley had jointly nominated Jennifer Sisul, Principal and Julie Cohen, Counselor, at George R. Robinson Elementary School for the Kirkwood Human Rights Award for Excellence based on their efforts to eliminate discrimination based on gender identity.  A copy of their nomination was included in the meeting packets.  After discussion motion was made by Amanda Sher and seconded by Judy Moticka to make the award as presented.  A letter will be drafted to be sent to Principal Sisul and Ms. Cohen advising them of the nomination and award.  It is anticipated that the award could be presented at one of the May 2019 City Council meetings.  Geoff Morrison volunteered to order the award as the Commission has done in the past at Arch Engraving.  


Diverse-Abilities Subcommittee

Denis Hart reported that work on the recognition window sticker, which will be awarded to businesses that hire and/or train individuals with a disability, had been approved and that a video was in the process of being made.  He intends to check on the status of the video.  A letter is being drafted that will be sent to those businesses that will be signed by the KHRC Chair and the Mayor.  It has not yet been determined if the Chamber of Commerce president will also sign the letter as the Chamber covers a wide geographical area.  Denis Hart and members of the KHRC Diverse-Abilities Subcommittee intend to meet with Scott Brothers, President of the Board of the Chamber, on March 27, 2019 for signature confirmation.  
Other

· Visitors Kayla Vaughn and Dennis Roach attended the meeting and distributed materials regarding an event being held at the Kirkwood Public Library on March 27 at 7:00 p.m. entitled “The Truth Will Set Us(A) Free – A New Approach to Race in America”.  It was noted that this meeting was unfortunately being held at the same time as the city’s Better Together Forum.  
· Bob Boyd made contact with the Clark-Fox Policy Institute, affiliated with Washington University, and dedicated to social justice.  He asked if the Commission would support him attending meetings as a representative of the KHRC.  Commissioners supported his request.  
· Judy Moticka reminded the Commissioners of the Kirkwood Public Library’s One Author, One Kirkwood event scheduled to be held on April 10, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at St. Louis Community College – Meramec.  The KHRC will have a table at the event in order to share information regarding the Commission.  
· Denis Hart asked if someone at the City could be the custodian for the KHRC Diverse-Abilities Award Recognition Window Sticker Program (stickers and award letters).  Russ Hawes recommended that Kathie Valentine, Administration Department, keep the file copies.  

Upcoming Meetings

The next regular meeting of the KHRC is scheduled to be held on April 9, 2019, 6:30 p.m., Kirkwood City Hall, Main Level Conference Room.
Adjourn
				
Motion was made by William Winter and seconded by Geoff Morrison to adjourn.  All in favor, motion carried.


					_____________________________________ 
Amanda Sher, Secretary

